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Minutes of Meeting of August 6, 2009
Chairman Larry Aubertine called to order the Regular Meeting of the Clayton Local Development Corporation at 4:00 p.m. at the Town of Clayton Board Room on Riverside Drive in Clayton.  In attendance were Vice Chairman Bud Baril, Assistant Secretary Chris Bogenshutz, Treasurer Justin Taylor, and Secretary John Slattery, along with Board Members Cary Brick, Walt Christensen, Lori Durand, Mike Geiss, John Kehoe, Kathy LaClair, Joseph Menard, and Norma Zimmer.  Administrative Officer Kristi Dippel was present as well, along with advisor Paul Heckman.  
On motion by Walt Christensen, second by Cary Brick, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the meeting of July 2, 2009.
Chairman Larry Aubertine asked for comments on the proposed Mission Statement which was drafted by Kristi Dippel and edited by John Slattery.  On motion by Cary Brick, second by Walt Christensen, the Board unanimously approved the Mission Statement as written and thanked the authors.  The Chairman also announced that the volume of work during the past month required Kristi to work nine more hours than allotted.  He noted that the Chair has the authority to approve such extra time provided that the Board of Directors be informed of the approval.    
Treasurer Taylor reported that there were bills to pay in the amount of $4,487.50.  The list is attached.  On motion by Chris Bogenschutz, second by John Kehoe, the Board unanimously approved payment of the bills.  There was a balance of $388.07 in the Town’s Frink Capital Account with $184,000 in a Key Bank Money Market account and a CLDC Checking Account balance of $12,168.70 after payment of the bills.  
Administrative Officer Kristi Dippel distributed a written Administrative Report, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  She reported on the status of grants, website development, a trip to Kingston and Gananoque with John Kehoe to learn about marina development, the need for an independent audit for 2008, and a “to do” list  for complying with the Public Authorities Accountability Act.  She noted that a formal ribbon cutting ceremony for the new Riverwalk will be August 21 at 2 p.m.  Dennis Honeywell will serve as Master of Ceremonies and the Frink segment will be dedicated to the memory of Vince Dee, a true and longtime advocate of Thousand Islands tourism.  On motion by Cary Brick, second by John Slattery, the Board unanimously approved recognizing Vince with a suitable designation.  
For the Riverwalk-Frink Segment Committee, Lori Durand happily reported on yesterday’s excellent turnout of volunteers who helped the Town and Village crews with shoreline cleanup.  
In Bill Grater’s absence, there was no report from the LWRP Committee. 
For the Redevelopment Committee, Paul Heckman announced that he was working with the consultant and committee members on a draft RFQ which will be sent to the CLDC Board prior to its being sent to developers who could be identified via advertising or through the use of a national commercial real estate broker.  He envisions a two step process with RFQ responders evaluated with the most promising being placed on a short list to receive the RFP.  Paul announced that Pomeroy Associates will do the next appraisal and will be here for a meeting August 13.  

For the Shoreline Development Committee, Justin Taylor stated that several members met with Moffett and Nichols, a marine engineering firm.  The meeting opened the group’s eyes from the standpoint that we need to look at the Frink property from the water side rather than from the land.  Moffett and Nichols and ATM need to meet again with our committee.  
With respect to the Boating Infrastructure Grant, Kristi Dippel received advice from Albany to get our application in, even though the deadline for submission is later this month.  The consensus of the Board was to have ATM assist in the preparation of the grant, especially in the development of a visual and a budget.  It will cost us something, but it will be a wise investment.  Kristi announced that she was advised to get support and participation in funding the local share from the Town, Village, and at least one other partner in order to have our application earn additional points as it’s being evaluated.  On motion by Cary Brick, second by Walt Christensen, the Board unanimously approved having the Clayton Local Development Corporation support a partnership with the Clayton Chamber of Commerce, the Town of Clayton, and the Village of Clayton in developing the Boating Infrastructure Grant Application and agrees to share the responsibility for meeting the 36% local share with the goal of not having to use taxpayer money to meet that obligation.  
For the Technology Committee, Justin Taylor reported that the Town is submitting its own grant application.  
Under New Business, on motion by Walt Christensen, second by Bud Baril, the Board unanimously approved the expenditure of approximately $1,300 for material for the Highway Department’s construction of a sidewalk.  On motion by Kathy LaClair, second by Cary Brick, the Board unanimously approved a Resolution of Appreciation for Highway Superintendent Bob Boulton and his employees for the loan and installation of the massive rough cut stone blocks along the Webb Street boundary of the Frink Property and for their continued support of the entire Frink Redevelopment Project.  Kristi Dippel announced that the Clayton Chamber of Commerce would like to use the Frink site in conjunction with its Street Meet scheduled for September.  On motion by Bud Baril, second by Mike Geiss, the Board unanimously approved the Chamber’s request.  
Chairman Aubertine announced that the next meeting of the CLDC Board will be held September 3, 2009, in the Town of Clayton Board Room at 4:00 p.m.  

The meeting adjourned at 5:42 p.m. on motion by Mike Geiss, second by Walt Christensen.  
Respectfully submitted,

John E. Slattery, Ed.D., Secretary
